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The following is a summary of a seminar I attended that dealt with various audit topics relevant to not-for-profits.  I have included commentary on compliance and/or non-compliance of the Foundation as well as steps to be taken in the future.

The first topic covered dealt with the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002.  Although this does not apply technically to non-profits, the AICPA is coming out with a standard on how to comply with the act and it will probably recommend strongly that non-profits at least consider adopting many of the standards.  (New York State Attorney General has proposed new requirements for Non-Profits which essentially mimics Sarbanes-Oxley).  Non-profits should consider the following:

· Create an Audit Committee

· CEO & CFO publicly attest to accuracy of Financial Statements

· Publicly disclose that you follow a code of ethics

· All non-audit work should be approved by the Audit Committee

· Watch all insider transactions very carefully

The Foundation does not currently publicly attest to anything, but is in compliance with the other three.  Some consideration should be given to how this would be accomplished if such a standard became mandatory for non-profits. 

The next topic dealt with SAS No. 99, Consideration of Fraud in a Financial Statement Audit.  This new standard details new procedures auditors should use to detect fraud in the financial statements.  They must look more closely at each individual factor and assess risk at multiple levels, including questioning of non-financial personnel in search of comfort levels.  The Foundation needs to be aware that this may happen and be ready to respond to more levels of questioning.

The next topic dealt with common financial statement mistakes.  The one issue here was in the Statement of Cash Flows.  The preferred method is the direct method.  The Foundation currently uses the indirect method.  We will discuss with this year’s audit team the reasoning behind this and ask what method we should adopt going forward.  

Finally, a discussion of internal control & fraud was presented from a not-for-profit perspective.  It went through the various aspects of internal control and what steps should be taken to avoid fraud situations.  A checklist was provided to be completed annually by organization to be sure that all areas are being monitored and risk kept to a minimum.  This was a very complete checklist that I will complete annually for the Foundation and determine if we are in compliance in all areas.  

Overall, the Foundation has put in place many of the desired controls and should reassess the risk it faces annually.  This is done in part with the Audit, but we are always looking for new ways to improve our financial statement accuracy and completeness.
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